
CITY OF LONG BEACH
COUNCIL CHAMBER, 1:00 PM

TUESDAY, MAY 8, 2007
TIDELANDS AND HARBOR COMMITTEE 
MINUTES

Suja Lowenthal, Chair 
Gary DeLong, Vice Chair 
Vice Mayor Bonnie Lowenthal, Member

FINISHED AGENDA & MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER
see media

At 1:02 P.M., Chair S. Lowenthal called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

Also Present:  Dominic Holzhaus, Deputy City Attorney, Phil Hestor, Director, Parks 
Recreation and Marine Bureau; Janet Davey, City Clerk Specialist.

DeLong and B. LowenthalCouncilmembers 
Present:

1. 07-0343 Recommendation to receive and file presentation from the Port of Long 
Beach regarding their Proposed Ports Clean Trucks Program.

Samara Ashley, Director, Community Relations and Government Affairs, 
Port of Long Beach, introduced Dr. Robert Kanter, Director, Planning 
and Evironmental Affairs, Port of Long Beach.

Dr. Robert Kanter, Director, Planning and Environmental Affairs, Port of 
Long Beach, presented the report.

A discussion ensued.

Dr. Robert Kanter responded to questions.

A motion was made by Vice Mayor B. Lowenthal, seconded by Chair 
S. Lowenthal, to approve recommendation and present the report 
entitled "Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles Proposed Clean 
Trucks Program" to the City Council for consideration of a 
resolution of support for the Port’s proposal.  The motion carried by 
the following vote:

Yes: 3 - DeLong, B. Lowenthal and Lowenthal
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PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  Members of the public are invited to address the Committee

Patricia Castellanos, Los Angeles Alliance for a New Economy, which is a member 
organization of "The Coalition for Clean And Safe Ports", spoke in support.

Harvey Cockran, spoke regarding the independent truck drivers.

Herman Marino, employed at Ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach, spoke in support of 
the Port's attempt to fix their tracking system.

Councilmember Delong exited.

Adrian Martinez, on behalf of the Natural Resources Defense Council, spoke in support.

A discussion ensued.

ADJOURNMENT

At  2:30 P.M., there being no objection Chair S. Lowenthal adjourned the meeting.
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